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8:00pm, Quonnipaug Room, Guilford Community Center

Opening Remarks were made by Bruce Freeman, GBL President.  Bruce began by reviewing the Positive Coaches Alliance Rec Coaches Meeting held a few weeks ago here at the Community Center, had lots of good feedback from attendees.  First week of Rec Basketball League went OK, nothing major to report.  So far so good as far as all players accounted for, coaches on board with responsibilities, etc.  Other programs taking shape now, like the High School Rec League, 3-on-3, etc.
Regarding the High School Program – the new high school gym is now accessible; there are a total of 12 teams of 10 players in grades 9 through 12, which is terrific participation.  This league operates independently and there are two student-players who are taking the lead in collecting money, getting teams organized, etc.  Their league games will start in December, the games will be played at 8:00pm and 9:00pm, three games at once.  Bruce also felt we needed the extra scoreboards for their use.
Treasurer Update – Chris Gambardella – GBL currently has $90,500 in accounts, just about all registration have been paid.  There are minimal registrants so far for Minihoops, but that number is expected to rise.  The big payments for Zuse (for the league shirts) and referees have been sent. Travel league scorekeepers and timers will be sent electronic checks.  Bruce Freeman said expenses will increase as we play more games and we had not paid anything for gym time as yet, so the current balance reported should get us through the season. A mention was made that Thatcher Zuse got a major sponsorship from Bob Gould and also from Sweet Frog, and other contributions were made to the league including Scott Markovich and others behind the scenes who like the way the league is run. Bruce and everyone agreed it always nice to express our gratitude to them, not always in a public forum but when we see them we should pass along our thanks.
Jamie Mikoley – MiniHoops update – every head coach has been notified to contact their team, and she will follow up with all coaches to have them contact their team again.  She also made the point regarding background checks and asked if they were required.  Bruce Freeman stated that we can do a coordinated effort to see that coaches do background check, which we are not officially enforcing 100%. However, for this year in particular, we are just encouraging Rec coaches to do it but it is not mandatory. The first Minihoops official Coaches meeting will be December 2nd at Melissa Jones at 8:00pm, Christian Appleman will be there to summarize how we want the coaches to handle these young players and offer tips about what GBL wants done regarding behavior, logistics, etc.  We have done the same introductory meeting the last few years and it has been received very well. Bruce Freeman stated that we do not have Leete so we contracted the Minihoops league a little bit, especially since Rec participation got bigger…there is currently a small waiting list, capped at 10 per team. There will be two carts in the storage closet set aside at Jones for GBL use for basketballs and other equipment.  It was decided that some kindergarten hoops will be necessary (ones that hang from the baskets) if not now then definitely in the future.  In terms of the length of the season, the Minihoops season this year will go longer, through February for 10 total weeks.  Jamie will be around the gym and make sure things are all set up, Bob Shaw, who was also in attendance, will also help out and pitch in where necessary with set up, etc.; Marty suggested to use broom to keep that lower level lobby area clean and dry both on court and in the baseline areas.  Keeping the floor clean is also a problem at Lakes, and it was suggested that Phil Ross can contact janitorial staff at Baldwin to put out a broom there so we can sweep between games. 
Phil Goldberg – 3-on-3 – 22 kids, 30 is cap.  He will need jerseys and a ball or two, ideally 28.5” balls.  Play begins the first week of December, then run 10 weeks through the end of February.  There will be no Minihoops or 3-on-3 during February break. 
Bernadette LaFrance – Equipment – equipment and uniform distribution went well. There was one small issue with travel but worked out well.  All required equipment was distributed and received before the first game, which was no small task and Bernadette was commended on her organization and communication.  Travel coaches jackets were all distributed as well.  Regarding first impressions, the kids seem like the colors this year and everyone was also pleased with the better quality shirt for the players.  The GBL holiday sale gets under way soon, Sheri Kellaher will help with styles, etc., and should be ready to roll out by Black Friday.  Minihoops uniform hand out will be coordinated through coaches, to be picked up at Zuse directly; Jamie can also deliver but it was decided that someone from each coaching staff should be able to pick up from Zuse.  Marty Kellaher also suggested replenishing ice bags, which all coaches received in their coaching bags. There was some discussion regarding placing a box of supplies at each gym including ice packs, which will be tried and see how it works.  It was also decided that 3rd grade travel players get reversible jerseys, and the coaches get basketballs – there are 13 registered players and will be capped at 20. 
Enrique Rivera – Travel Coordinator – league got underway last Sunday, no major issues.  Enrique mentioned we now have a first aid kit and ice bags at Adams in the custodial closet, which the school allows us to store.  The travel referees are being paid through Arbiter, as are the scorers and timers.  All helpers get checks in five days or so.  All travel coaches are now registered on CSBL website.  Enrique mentioned that the 4:45 time slot is also available on Saturday for travel games at Adams.  As a heads up, there are some potential Milford tournament time issues conflicting with Rec but Rec and travel coaches across the board are aware and have set proper expectations -- Rec Basketball takes priority vs outside tournaments.
Rec Coordinators – Heather Grattan – everything reported as smooth from all the Commissioners so far. There was some small debate over various rules like stealing vs no stealing – are allowing in 4th grade but a little rough and the play has been physical but players and referees alike have to adjust rather than the league go backwards and no allow stealing.  It was agreed by everyone that at worst the referees may have to be quicker with the whistles, but we cannot change the rules midstream, which would only add to the confusion.  Everything should work itself out regarding physicality, etc.; and the league does not need to overlegislate the rules regarding reaching, stealing, etc.  It is up to the coaches to teach how to play defense without reaching and this should clean things up dramatically.
Christian Appleman – Coaching Coordination – only aspect to report on this front was Bruce Freeman’s idea regarding the development of a travel coaches’ video for our league library, which we will execute during one of the 7th grade girls’ travel practices during December/January.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:40.

